OFFICE OF FACILITIES MANAGEMENT
May 6, 2024

Mr. Omobogie Amadasu
President

Lincoln Park Civic Association
357 Frederick Ave

Rockville, Maryland 20850

Dear Mr. Amadasu:

Thank you for inviting Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) to participate in the next Lincoln
Park Civic Association meeting at the Lincoln Park Community Center on May 11, 2024. However,
due to a schedule conflict, we are not able to attend in person. This letter serves as a response to agenda
items for MCPS as outlined below:

1. MCPS: Trailers
e All trailers east of North Stonestreet Avenue will be removed by July I, 2024.

2. Lincoln Park High School
e Originally. the Board of Education owned six parcels along the North Stonestreet Avenue area.
Of the six. one parcel, known as the former Lincoln Junior High School, was conveyed to
Montgomery County Government in 1992.

3. MCPS Properties West of North Stonestreet
e There are multiple operations that currently occupy the properties west of North Stonestreet
Avenue including our Editorial, Graphics & Publishing Services, Chromebook Repairs
Center, as well as our Department of Materials Management. These operations will vacate the
property in several phases, as permanent locations are determined.

4. Lincoln Avenue Communities and the North Stonestreet Development Plan
e Once all operations are relocated, the Board of Education will convey the properties to the
Montgomery County Government for disposition.
e The Board of Education understands that the City of Rockville has an interest in redeveloping
the properties along North Stonestreet Avenue. MCPS is not involved with those
redevelopment plans and, therefore, any questions should be directed to the City of Rockville.

I am hopeful that this information was helpful. Should you or your community have any further
questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me via email at
Carina_J_Gonzalez@mcpsmd.org.

Sincerely,
Carina Gonzalez
Real Estate Management Specialist
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